
T H E J U N E M E E T I N G IN SEATTLE 

The three hundred thirty-third meeting of the American 
Mathematical Society was held jointly with the meeting of the 
Pacific Division of the American Association for the Advance­
ment of Science, at the University of Washington, Thursday, 
June 18. At the time of this meeting, the University of Washing­
ton was holding a celebration to commemorate its seventy-fifth 
anniversary and, as a part of this celebration, the Department of 
Mathematics held a reunion of its alumni under the joint 
auspices of the American Mathematical Society and the Uni­
versity of Washington. As a feature of this joint meeting, three 
alumni of the University of Washington gave invited addresses 
as follows: Professor H. P. Robertson, Geometry and physical 
space-time; Professor E. T. Bell, Highlights of mathematical 
biography; Professor Harold Hotelling, Correlated vectors. The 
morning session, presided over at different times by Professor 
A. F. Carpenter and Professor E. T. Bell, was devoted to the 
presentation of the program of the American Mathematical 
Society, and was concluded by the address of Professor Robert­
son. The afternoon session was presided over by Professor 
Milne, of Oregon State College. The features of this session were 
the addresses by Professors Bell and Hotelling. 

Luncheon for members and their guests was held at the 
Seattle Yacht Club, during which Professor A. R. Jerbert read 
a brief history of the Department of Mathematics of the Uni­
versity of Washington. 

About fifty persons were in attendance at the meeting, includ­
ing the following twenty-three members of the Society : 

H. C. Ayres, J. P. Ballantine, E. T. Bell, A. F. Carpenter, C. M. Cramlet, 
W. H. Gage, F. L. Griffin, I. M. Hostetter, Harold Hotelling, Susanne E. 
Hotelling, R. D. James, A. R. Jerbert, J. C. Knipp, D. H. Lehmer, L. H. 
McFarlan, W. E. Milne, L. I. Neikirk, E. D. Pepper, H. P. Robertson, L. L. 
Smail, J. C. Trainor, R. M. Winger, Frederick Wood. 

The titles of the papers read at the meeting follow. Those whose 
abstract numbers are followed by the letter / were read by title. 
Dr. Mary E. Haller was introduced by Professor Winger, Mr. 
I. E. Highberg by Professor Michal, and Mr. P. O. Bell by Pro­
fessor Pauline Sperry. 
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